

CULPEPER COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS CANVASS OF NOVEMBER 9, 2016

Attending: Jan Huss, Chair, James Holmes, Vice-Chair, Clive Richmond, Secretary,

James Clements, Registrar, and Melissa Hart, Assistant Registrar

Observers: None

The Canvass opened at approximately 12:00 p.m. From the initial Provisional Ballot Review, 61 ballots had been cast.

The Canvass was closed to allow the Registrar to review the information provided with the provisional ballots.

The Canvass would reopen on Monday, November 14, 2016, at approximately 9:00 AM.

The Canvass reopened at 9:15 AM on November 14, 2016. The Board went into closed session to review individual ballots at 9:16 to determine which ballots, by Law, would be counted.

The closed session ended at 10:45 AM and the Board recessed until 12:00 p.m. -- the deadline for PhotoID provisional voters to present identification.

In the closed session, the Board determined that 17 of the provisional ballots would be counted.

The Board reconvened at 12:00 to count the 17 ballots, after which the County results were certified by the Board and the Registrar was asked to report the results to the Virginia Department of Elections and State Board.

The Canvass was closed at 12:15.

The Board would meet again on February 8, 2017 at 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Clive Richmond,

Secretary